[image: image1.png]o &
“ounpano™ ©








DON BOSCO FOUNDATION OF CAMBODIA

Ou 5 Sangkat 4 Sihanouk Ville Sihanouk Province, P.O. Box 9406




Tel: 034-933764, 012-989031
SIHANOUK  PROVINCE CAMBODIA



Website: www.donboscosihanoukville.org

Sihanoukville, December 1st, 2015
Dear Friends and Benefactors of the Don Bosco Youth work in Cambodia,

How time flies! We find ourselves repeating this phrase so often. As I write this letter to you, I have that thought passing through my mind. How quickly a year passes and how much we have been able to accomplish. This year has been a year filled with God’s blessings that have come to us through you dear benefactors. You have been the channel and God has blessed us, our works and those entrusted to us through you. We thank you so much!

We are going towards the end of the year 2015 and I would like to visit all of you through this letter.

I wish you a Blessed and Happy Christmas Celebration and a Prosperous New Year 2016.  

May God bless you abundantly all during the New Year granting you good health and a successful and joyous life. During these holy days I pray for your well-being.

2015 was a special year for the Salesians of Don Bosco in which we commemorated the 200 years birth of Don Bosco (1815 – 2015). In Cambodia we celebrated the 200 years birthday of Don Bosco on 30 and 31 January 2015. All students of our 9 schools, the children of Don Bosco Children Fund, past pupils and friends of the Don Bosco works came together for the official celebration on 30 January 2015. We must have been with over 10,000 people at the campus of Don Bosco Technical School – Phnom Penh. I had invited the King and His Majesty deputed his sister, Princess Norodom Arunrasmei. The Princess praised Don Bosco for helping and assisting needy youth and children providing them a good education so that they can be good citizens of the country.

The afternoon was filled with sports while the theatre, music songs, sketches of the life of Don Bosco filled the evening till late at night.

On the 31st January we had the solemn High Mass with the Bishop of Phnom Penh Mgr Olivier; this religious celebration was an expression of gratitude towards the Good Lord for the life of Saint John Bosco (everybody calls him Don Bosco) and towards all benefactors who support our Don Bosco works for needy youth and children. Don Bosco is our inspiration.

After four years I had the occasion to visit my family, friends and benefactors from 1 till 29 September 2015 in the Netherlands and Germany.

On 13 September I celebrated my 50 priestly jubilee in my home parish in Weert – Netherlands thanking God for the many graces received and for the many benefactors who have supported me in my priestly life.

Saturday 12 September we had an encounter with about 50 sponsors – parents of Don Bosco Children Fund arranged by Missieburo Roermond. Many of them sponsor a needy Cambodian child already for over 10 years. It was a beautiful meeting of great friendship.

Another beautiful encounter was with over 200 benefactors in the Vierbanen Restaurant on 19 September coming together to express their alliance with Don Bosco youth work in Cambodia. Many thanks for your presence.

Year 2015 has been an excellent year for our youth of the technical schools. They arrive as children and after 2 years skill training they leave as responsible adults.

From 1991 onwards we can count 12.000 past pupils – they are our and your pride. They have left behind the poverty of their parents and many of them take now charge of the education and life of family members.

- This year 1600 students received a solid skill training and 770 students entered society in July 2015. Most of them had a good job at once.

- Also our prison project is going well – once out of prison they can have a job. They are very grateful to Don Bosco and thank me profusely and I give them US 40 so that they can live the first weeks.

- Really a whole army of generous benefactors keep 4130 children in school and through a food package in good health. Our staff has much joy every month when they meet these needy children for the monthly distribution of money and goods. This year we had a beautiful project for children who live more than three kilometres from their school. Over 200 children received a bicycle. The project was arranged by School Project Cambodia – Rotterdam and Foundation Wild Geese. We thank all the benefactors who love to assist needy children for a better future.

Don Bosco Foundation of Cambodia will celebrate its 25 jubilee this year 2016 (24 May 1991 – 24 May 2016).

Indeed time flies! How much could be realized for the life of needy youth and children who now know that they are not alone in life.

Dear friends I thank you with a grateful heart for your assistance towards these needy youth and children to whom I have dedicated my life. I remember you in my daily prayers.

Once more I wish you a Blessed Christmas and a Prosperous New Year 2016.

May God bless you!
Sincerely

Father John Visser

Email: father_johnvisser@yahoo.com

Donations kindly to:



Account name:  Stichting Scholenproject Cambodja
    
Account/IBAN: NL88INGB0004258870


Bank:                  ING Bank, Amsterdam, Holland 
                         Swift/BIC:         INGBNL2A
